From: <u>Danya Feltzin</u>

To: <u>Council Clerk – Testimony</u>

Cc: Wheeler, Mayor

Subject: Letter in Support of the Unsanctioned Camping Ban

Date: Tuesday, October 25, 2022 4:10:45 PM

Dear City Council,

I wanted to voice my support for the Mayor's proposed Unsanctioned Camping Ban. Portland needs a solution to deal with this issue today, and I don't see another alternative. Homelessness is a complex problem without an easy way to solve it. I know that we all would like to see better long term solutions, but those are not available yet. Permanent housing is going to take years to implement. We need a managed solution, and this provides the homeless an opportunity to be closer to the services they desperately need.

Thank you,

Danya Feltzin EVP

SOLTERRA

m | 503-816-0211 o | 800-865-9005 f | 800-865-0045 www.SolTerra.com

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This message (including any attachments) is intended only for the use of the individual or entity to which it is addressed and may contain information that is non-public, proprietary, privileged, confidential, and exempt from disclosure under applicable law. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any use, distribution, or copying of this communication is strictly prohibited.